Mr. Keefe, of the third year, is being congratulated on all sides. He, however, denies the cause of congratulations, although he admits taking a trip to Niagara Falls this summer.

The Year Book Committee desire that all the third year have their photographs taken as soon as possible.

The first meeting of the Eng. Society will take place on Thursday, 15th. The programme will consist of the President's address and summer experiences from members of the society.

"Professor" Graham, with great forethought, locked up the School—to prevent any of the rest of the faculty interfering with the hustle.

The following promotions have appeared in Co. orders of Tor. Engs.: Second Corp. O'Sullivan to be lance sergeant; Driver Wicket to be second corporal.

"The second year will charge!" cried Capt. O'Sullivan.

Mr. Lou Chilver was elected manager of the Senior Association football team.

The reception to the first year has been postponed indefinitely.

The Vice-President and his charger were features of the parade on Friday.

A squad of twenty will be chosen from the Engineers to give an exhibition of military engineering in connection with the annual military demonstration on Thanksgiving Day.

Peterboro has been selected as the place to be visited by the School on their annual trip to some point of interest. A representative from each year has been elected to attend to the business in connection with the trip.

Capt. Rutherford, of the Association football team, reports a very good showing at the practices. Eight members of last year's championship team are back again, and there are several good men in the first year.

The hustle of last Friday was a huge success, judging from the remarks of the first year. Notwithstanding the efforts of the second year, the superior numbers of the Freshmen gained the day.

DENTAL COLLEGE.

The College opened on Tuesday, the 6th, with about the usual number of registrations. The Freshmen class, on account of the four-year course becoming compulsory for those entering this year, is small, but the very large Junior class brings the attendance up to the average. The number registered in the different years are as follows: Seniors, 61; Juniors, 93, and Freshmen, 33.

Among the new-comers at the College this year are Messrs. II. Anderson and L. Ball, both from New Zealand.

The Seniors present who took a course in the States last session are Messrs. Proudfoot, Bagshaw and Reynolds.

H. Edmonds, Philadelphia, and V. McGuigan are the only representatives from the American Colleges in the Junior class this year.

Of the Senior class, thirty-five were not in attendance last session.

Three ladies in attendance this session. A record-breaker!

Rumor has it that there are a few prominent sports in the Freshman class, both in the line of football and hockey.

Handball is having even more than its usual run of popularity this fall. There is evidently abundant material for two good teams in the series.

We occasionally notice a pair of anxious eyes eagerly looking for the results of the supplementals. It is hoped that none of them have made the mistake of registering in the wrong year.

The poor showing of the Dents at the games on Friday was undoubtedly due to the fact that the College had only opened two days before the sports took place, and they had no time for practice or preparation. It is understood the College will next year open on the 1st of October. This will give them a chance to regain their old-time prestige on sports day.

Some of the boys took a particular fancy to seats in the front row of the large lecture-room. One of them in particular seized the right one and held to it with great tenacity, but was finally convinced that one twice removed would serve just as well.

Work in the infirmary begins on Monday, the 12th inst. A number of lockers have been placed in the west end of the infirmary, and will prove a great convenience.

Many are eagerly looking for the appearance of the first issue of our paper. Whether or not there is any literary talent lying dormant in the classes can only be guessed at, but time will tell. The talent must be there, and we hope to see it blossom forth in the new paper. We understand the committee are responsible for the first issue.

Instead of participating in the usual Hallowe'en demonstration this year, the boys have accepted the invitation of the Dean and Superintendent to an entertainment to be held in the College building. Just of what nature the function will be is not known, but the boys have every confidence in the Dean and Dr. Walter as entertainers, and a right royal time is assured.

COLLEGE OF PHARMACY.

The biggest bunch ever is the class of 1904. Already 140, including two fair ones, have cast in their lot with the year, and the boys count on making this term a record-breaker in all respects. Naturally, Pharmacy feels mighty well pleased with her showing on Friday. Every man jack was in line with his stick and colors, and our celebrated yell was heard frequently during the afternoon. Our men won a few things, too.

The Football Committee has been wandering about with a skinned eye for the past few days. New men for the Association team are needed, and it is expected that Pharmacy will be well represented in this branch of athletics. The College will play in the Intermediate series of the Intercollege Association.

Two members of our college, Messrs. Chas. Graham and H. L. Edwardes, have made good for the University track team. They will compete against McGill's athletes on Friday of this week. Graham's distance is the 100, and Edwardes' figures in the high jump.

The officers of the class of 1904 are: Hon. President, Prof. Heebner; Hon. Vice-Presidents, Misses I. Ball and N. Gibson; President, W. I. Pearce; First Vice-President, J. W. Smith; Second Vice-President, E. L. Taylor; Treasurer, E. Hosterman; Secretary, A. H. McGregor; Committee, R. M. Black, P. A. Kennedy, F. A. Taylor, G. A. Young, F. H. Smith.

KNOX COLLEGE.

Owing to the fact that Dr. Robertson, the new Professor in Apologetics, was not to be inducted till the 7th of October, lectures were not begun this year at the first of the month, but were deferred till the 9th.

We are glad to welcome back from the west W. L. Nichol, G. Hackney and S. Sarkissian, all of whom have been engaged in mission fields during the past year.

J. S. Jamieson, A. M. Dallas, W. A. McTaggart, T. M. Wesley and W. Nichol have returned to the College after spending the holidays in New Ontario fields.

It has been learned through indirect sources that all the men who went out this summer have done excellent work.

The following gentlemen of "i' are taking advantage of residence: Symington, McEwen, Richardson, Lynd, McEachern and

As a large number of men in residence are Arts men, and many of the theological students retain their old-time interest in everything which pertains to the University, we predict for THE VARSITY a wide circulation here.

It is rumored by football enthusiasts that this year Knox has good material to work on, and expect to enter the game with a winning team.